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	Note by the Chairman, Committee 3

	financial framework relating to decisions and resolutions to be taken by the conference

	


Making reference to Documents 19 and 147, I urge the Conference to carefully consider all decisions, resolutions or modifications that may have financial consequences and further request the Conference to strive, by all means possible, to avoid or minimize any financial implications.

Note is taken of Document 203 that complies with the requests of Document 147 concerning decisions or resolutions by this Conference which may have potential financial implications. Resolution COM5/1 and its eventual financial consequences are being studied and will be reported to Committee 3 at its next meeting.

It is important to stress to this Conference the seriousness of the financial situation the ITU is currently facing. For more than six years, the ITU has been operating within a real zero growth financial framework, obliging the Union to seek innovative and more rational working methods.

The 2002 Plenipotentiary Conference set a financial plan requiring a significant reduction as compared to former and even current budgets. 

With regards to the Radiocommunication Sector, it must be clearly noted that the 2004-2007 reduced financial plan will lead to a reduction in the work force of some 700 work months. This corresponds to some 30 positions being unfunded; these will be progressively left vacant during this period.

With such a reduced staffing level, i.e. some 15% decrease in the overall workforce of the Radiocommunication Bureau, it appears quite impossible to undertake the existing responsibilities and missions of the ITU-R. Moreover, it must not be forgotten that the Bureau will be greatly involved in the preparation and intersession work of the Radiocommunication Regional Conference during the 2004-2005 time‑frame.

No provision has been included in the current 2002-2003 budget for post-conference work. No provision has been foreseen in the 2004-2007 financial plan for such activities.

In light of this critical financial situation, it would be unrealistic to expect the Radiocommunication Bureau, with such limited resources, to implement additional tasks, considering the already existing heavy work-programme for the forthcoming years.

It should also be noted that the implementation of the current 2002-2003 budget is proving very difficult. It will be a challenge to balance the 2002-2003 accounts, mainly due to a shortfall of income as well as important cost increases that occurred during these two years.

May I will also remind the conference of provision 92 of the Constitution as well as provisions 488 and 489 of the Convention concerning the financial responsibilities of the Conference. 
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